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A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on February 15th, 2011 at 4:00 p.m. in 
the Council Chambers at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Joe R. Brannen, Council Members:  
Will Britt, John Riggs, and Travis Chance.  Also present were Interim City Manager Frank 
Parker, City Clerk Sue Starling, and Staff Attorney Michael Graves. 
 
The following topics were discussed: 
 
Finance Department 
Richard Deal representing the CPA Firm of Thigpen, Lanier, Westerfield and Deal presented the 
Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) to Council with reviews of the revenues, 
balances, deficits, cash flow, notes for financial statements, governmental activities, inter-fund 
balances, long term debt, etc. 
 
Public Safety 

Director of Public Safety Wendell Turner updated Council on the request to increase the 
technology fee from $10.00 to $20.00 for citations written by the Statesboro Police Department. 
He also reported on the ISO study from a third party vendor that will look at the needs for the 
Statesboro Fire Department. 

 
Water/Wastewater 

Interim City Manager Frank Parker reported on the Hwy 67-South water main project connecting 
back to Cawana Road and several other future projects under consideration.  

 

No action was taken at the meeting. 

The meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 

 
 
 

 
 

 


